
Editor's Notes

The attention of our readers is called to the appearance of the first
volume of Cuadernos de Historia Econdmica de Cataluna, a journal pub-
lished by the Faculty of Economic History of the University of Barcelona
and the Institute of Municipal History of Barcelona. Contributions and
inquiries should be directed to: Cuadernos de Historia Econdmica de
Cataluna, Santa Lucia 1, Barcelona, Spain.

We have received notice of the formation of the Illinois Labor History
Society. A major function of the Society is to discuss and channel into
permanent collections those materials that help to establish or illustrate
the history of labor in Illinois. A newsletter will be published. Individual
membership is $5. Information may be obtained from: Mr. Leslie Orear,
Room 209, at 205 West Wacker Drive, Chicago, Illinois 60606.

COUNCIL ON RESEARCH IN ECONOMIC HISTORY

The Council on Research in Economic History has established sup-
plementary fellowships of $1200 to be awarded to postdoctoral scholars
who have already received fellowships from other sources but whose
financial resources are still inadequate for their proposed research projects.

The Council continues to invite applications for modest grants to ini-
tiate or advance significant research in economic history.

Applications should be directed to Alfred D. Chandler, Jr., Department
of History, The Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, Maryland 21218.

, The deadline for applications for both types of grants is April 15,1970.
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